
Waste Water Discharge Authorisation (WWDA)  
Examination Report 

Part 1 

Inspector’s Name 
Christine Murphy 

Date of examination 
30th June 2021 

Agglomeration Name 
Ringsend 

Authorisation Reg No 
D0034-01 

Receiving Waterbody Name and WFD Code 
Liffey Estuary Lower - IE_EA_090_0300 

Final Decision Issue Date 
27th July 2010 

Part 2 

An examination has been carried of the WWDA and relevant information. The following 
action is recommended: 

 Tick one 
No Further Action  
Amend the WWDA  
Review the WWDA X 

The conclusion of the examination is as follows:  

 Tick one 
It is considered that the WWDA satisfies the environmental 
requirements of the WWDA 2007 regulations as amended.  

 

It is considered that the WWDA does not satisfy the environmental 
requirements of the WWDA 2007 regulations as amended. 

X 

The reasons for this conclusion and recommendation are summarised as follows: 

 
1. The licence was granted over 3 years ago.   
2. There has been a material change in the content or extent of the discharge to 

which the licence relates, as a result of additional storm water overflows since the 
grant of the licence. 

3. Planning permission has been granted for development works associated with the 
licence. 

4. The agglomeration is included in Irish Water’s investment plan. 
5. Non-compliance with: 

- Upgrade of the waste water treatment plant and ancillary works, as set out in 
Schedule C: Specified Improvement Programme, by 22/12/2015; 
- Upgrade of the storm water tank at the waste water treatment plant, as set out 
in Schedule C: Specified Improvement Programme, by 22/12/2015; 
- Emission limit values in Schedule A: Discharges and Discharge Monitoring. 
 

 


